Background:

As we start a new Council term and reflect on past contributions made by outgoing Councils, I would like to give gratitude and thanks to those Councillors who were not able to complete their respective terms over the last decade. These Councillors have contributed significantly to the betterment of our Community through their hard work, dedication, and commitment to uphold the Vision of the Corporation. They also exuded a dedication to the people through their tireless work in volunteerism and philanthropy. I believe it is important that we honor their life's work as a reminder for future Councils. It is not only about the work we do as an elected official but by how we live our life.